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� AUTONUM �	The Working Group on the Conditions of the Appointment of the Director General�Elect met on four occasions, on September 25, 26 and 30, 1997.





� AUTONUM �	The Working Group was chaired by the chair of the WIPO General Assembly.  The Vice Chair was the Chair of the WIPO Coordination Committee and the members of the Working Group were:





the Vice Chairs of the WIPO General Assembly and of the WIPO Coordination Committee;  and





the Coordinators of the African Group, the Asian Group, the Group of Central Asian, Caucasus and Eastern European Countries, the Group of Central European and Baltic States, Group B, the Group of Latin American and Caribbean Countries and the Representative of China.





� AUTONUM �	At the invitation of the Chair of the Working Group, the Director General�Elect, Dr. Kamil Idris, addressed the Working Group on the opening of the first meeting.





� AUTONUM �	Dr. Idris welcomed the establishment of the Working Group as it reflected, in his view, the first operational principle of his upcoming tenure as Director General, that of openness and transparency.  The fact that member States were taking collective responsibility for establishing the conditions of his appointment was an indication of a healthy organization and he noted that a similar Working Group had performed these same functions in 1973 when the contract of the Director General of WIPO was established.





� AUTONUM �	Stating that he had no special wishes or demands, Dr. Idris indicated his desire that the conditions of his appointment be in conformity with those of the UN family of organizations and the rules and regulations of WIPO.  He designated Francis Gurry as his representative in the further deliberations of the Working Group.





� AUTONUM �	Dr. Gurry indicated that the Director General�Elect wished to renounce receipt of the indemnity of 20% of his salary provided for under the Administrative Regulations of the International Union for the Protection of Plant Varieties (UPOV).  Until such time as the UPOV Council determined whether it wished to amend its legal framework, Dr. Idris would be asking that this amount be donated to a fund for development cooperation within UPOV.





� AUTONUM �	In considering the question of the period of the appointment of Dr. Idris, the Working Group decided to recommend to the General Assembly that the period be for six years, commencing on December 1, 1997.





� AUTONUM �	Following general discussion of the common elements of the conditions of appointment of Executive Heads of UN agencies, the Working Group decided to recommend to the General Assembly that all other conditions of the appointment of Dr. Idris as Director General of WIPO be as reflected in the draft contract set out in the Annex to this Report.











[Annex follows]
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[Endnote continued from previous page]
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